
School Council Agenda
February 7, 2023

1. Welcome
a. Dr. Hammond welcomed everyone.

2. Pledge of Allegiance
a. The pledge was led by Ms. Lopez.

3. Old Business
a. MAP Assessment (STudents were getting prepared to take

the MAP assessments.)

4. Adoption of Minutes
a. Ms. Lopez motioned to adopt the minutes from the last

meeting and Ms. Dinkins second the motion.

5. New Business
a. MAP Results

i. Mrs. Allen shared MAP assessment data and stated,
“We look at the data to see what adjustments need
to be made.” She also shared the Student Growth
Summary Report for the entire school.

ii. She shared Fall to Winter results by grade and looked
for trends that showed how our students improved.
We compare our data to data across the state and
the growth compares individual students against
themselves.



iii. Mrs. Allen noted that growth above the 50th
percentile begins to fill in gaps, which affects school
wide achievement.

iv. Overall, our students grew in every area in every
grade level and had achievement growth. Growth
increased from 89% last year to 99% growth this year.
Westside’s growth is consistent at the 99th percentile
and some of our accelerated growth is unheard of.
Measures have been put in place to continue
growth. All of the accelerated growth we are
investing in our students (AO, Extra Math, etc.), plays
a part in our students growing and our achievement
growing.

v. Dr. Hammond told the council that the next MAP
Assessment will be March 20th. Please talk with your
students and help them get prepared for the
assessment.

b. Campus Beautification
i. Community Partners: A local church (The Assembly

of Warner Robins) will come in and beautify our
campus. They would like to add an outdoor
classroom. They will transition the greenhouse that
was donated to us about seven years ago into a
science lab. The work will begin around Spring Break.



c. Playground installed
i. The playground has been completed and the

students are enjoying it.

d. Calendar of Events
i. The Sweetheart Dance will take place on Thursday,

February 9th at 5:00 for grades 3-5. March 9th we will
have our next PBIS celebration. March 30th is when
we will host our Field Day.

6. Questions, Praise Report or Concerns
Dr. Hammond asked the council if there were any questions,
concerns, etc.

I. A parent asked for details regarding 3rd grade’s upcoming
Market Day. Mrs. Allen responded to her question and gave the
following information:

A. In 3rd grade they are currently working on the Economics
Unit. They are learning about the exchange of goods and
services. The students are currently making products for
their displays. Parents visit Market Day for the first 15
minutes to shop and buy some of the products the
students have made.

II. Another parent asked what the canisters filled with tickets on
the stage are used for in the cafeteria.

A. The tickets are used to reinforce lunchroom
expectations.The class with the most tickets wins a treat.



Additional information shared by Dr. Hammond:
● MAP Growth Spring Assessment will be March 20-30th
● GA Milestones will be in April

7. Adjournment
● At 5:00 Ms. Lopez motioned to adjourn the meeting.


